
Figure 1. Looking upstream from the Main Street Bridge: April 9, 2008 above, April 4, 2009 

below.  I would ask which year appears more likely to have a substantial algal bloom?



Figure 2. Looking upstream from the Foster Park Bridge: April 9, 2008 above, April 4, 2009 below.  

Other than my first question, I would also ask which of the two locations appears more likely to have 

a substantial algal bloom?



Figure 3. Looking upstream from the Canada Larga confluence (just below the OVSD plant): May 

20, 2008 above, April 4, 2009 below.  Unfortunately, I have no matching 2008 photo, but I would 

still ask the same two questions.  Assume, also, that we’ve seen the last major rainfall in 2009.


